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Memorandum

	To:
	Ms. Nannette Johnston and the Hardin County Board of Education

	From:
	Site-Based Decision-Making Council

	Date:
	Sunday, August 13, 2006

	Subject:
	Site-Based Decision-Making Council Annual Review to the Board


For the 2006 – 2007 school year, East Hardin Middle School’s Site-Based Decision-Making Council welcomes the return of former teacher council members, Ms. Judy Boyd, Ms. Luann Brashear and Ms. Mary Carruthers.  Ms. Carla Wallace was elected to serve as an alternate, in the event that one of our teacher members becomes unable to fulfill their term.  Our school’s PTSA organization elected to have Ms. Becky Smith and Mr. Bob Wade, Jr. remain as the parent representatives on the Council for another year.

Committees and Membership:

	
	BUDGET COMMITTEE

	Chairperson - 
	Otha Ray Stearman
	
	Phyllis Moreman

	
	Judy Boyd
	
	Debbie Peak

	
	Luann Brashear
	
	Kathy Rogers

	
	Mary Carruthers
	
	Patty Rouse

	
	Buddy Connelly
	
	Carla Wallace


	
	CATS PREP COMMITTEE

	Chairperson - 
	Jo Edwards
	
	Regina Farrell

	
	Kate Bateman
	
	Lisa Walters

	
	Jennie Beavers
	
	Angela VanMeter

	
	Barbara Decker
	
	


	
	CLIMATE COMMITTEE

	Chairperson - 
	Gail Crain
	
	Dayna Gibson

	
	Kate Bateman
	
	Diana Glenn

	
	Delana Blackstone
	
	Jim Todd

	
	Terry Cooke
	
	Donna Sexton

	
	Jo Edwards
	
	Shaune Williams

	
	Athena Emerine
	
	


	
	CURRICULUM / P.D. COMMITTEE

	Chairperson - 
	Brent Wagoner
	
	Buddy Connelly

	
	Terrie Atkinson
	
	Terry Cooke

	
	Jennie Beavers
	
	Dayna Gibson

	
	Judy Boyd
	
	Patty Rouse

	
	Luann Brashear
	
	Otha Ray Stearman

	
	Mary Carruthers
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	MISSION STATEMENT COMMITTEE (Ad-Hoc)

	Chairperson - 
	Judy Boyd
	
	Brent Wagoner

	
	Gale Hardy
	
	Nita Wigginton

	
	Maria Johnson
	
	


	
	POLICY REVIEW COMMITTEE (Ad-Hoc)

	Chairperson - 
	Carla Wallace
	
	Dayna Gibson

	
	Liz Ashley
	
	


	
	SCHEDULING COMMITTEE

	Chairperson - 
	Sheryl Crumpton
	
	Dayna Gibson

	
	Jennie Beavers
	
	Garry King

	
	Judy Boyd
	
	Denise Parrett

	
	Luann Brashear
	
	Debbie Peak

	
	Buddy Connelly
	
	Brent Wagoner

	
	Terry Cooke
	
	Carla Wallace


	
	TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE

	Chairperson - 
	Mary Carruthers
	
	Richard Jodlowski

	
	Buddy Connelly
	
	Phyllis Moreman

	
	Barbara Decker
	
	Billy Reynolds

	
	Regina Farrell
	
	Ryan Reynolds

	
	Kendra Henderson
	
	Otha Ray Stearman


	
	TEXTBOOK COMMITTEE

	Chairperson - 
	Gail Crain
	
	Jami Martinez

	
	Todd Haydon
	
	Billy Ray Reynolds

	
	Kendra Henderson
	
	Ryan Reynolds

	
	Richard Jodlowski
	
	


COMMITTEE ACTIVITY

The Budget Committee has continued to track spending over the past several years and labors to equitably distribute Board Allocated Funds into specific line item accounts.  The attached sheet shows budget allocations for the 2006 – 2007 school year.


Our Climate Committee continues to discuss and implement incentives aimed at making our school an inviting, safe and aesthetically pleasing environment for students and staff.  In a collaborative effort between the Youth Services Center Director, Assistant Principal and our Counseling Office, we implemented an Anti-Bullying program this past year that targeted peer intimidation among students.  

The Curriculum Committee worked closely with the Council Members, C.I.A., Brent Wagoner and Counselors, Garry King, Leah Krisher and Sheryl Crumpton (after July 1, 2006) to reinstall interdisciplinary teaching teams at East Hardin.  After a three-year trial with departmentalization and using a modified block schedule, the majority of our staff believed that teaming was better for our students and the school as a whole.  After having been teamed for approximately twelve years, during the three-year trial we saw a decrease in assessment scores, a higher number of office disciplinary referrals and lower attendance.  It is our sincere belief that all measures of a school’s success will improve at East Hardin now that we have returned to teaming.  

The Technology Committee, under the guidance of Ms. Mary Carruthers, reviewed all available hardware and endeavored to allocate it equitable throughout the building.  An LCD projector and Smart Board were purchase for a second of our three computer labs.  A laser printer and scanner were purchased for each of our math teachers in order for them to fully utilize the Accelerated Math software program that we began using two years ago.  A goal for this year will be to work toward replacing the hardware in one of our computer labs, which is approximately eight years old.  There are additional “Wish List” items that the committee will try to purchase for teachers as money becomes available.
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Our Textbook Committee cross-referenced the Kentucky Core Content Document and determined that the most desirable Language Arts series for our purposes was from McDougal Littel.  After our teachers had reviewed all sample textbooks and made their selection, it was suggested by the Instructional Services Department that all Hardin County schools adopt the same series.  At a meeting of representatives from all 5 middle schools, some of our teachers presented their reasons for choosing McDougal Littel and the other schools concurred with the choice.  It must be noted that the funds allocated for purchasing textbooks falls woefully short of what is needed to provide a book for every student.  With the cost of a text being higher than what is allocated from KDE, not only is a school required to put in supplement funds just to get the newly adopted texts, there is no money left to purchase replacements or additional books needed for increased enrollment.  Allocations are based on enrollment projections that are made in the spring of the year – when school starts with fifty more students than was projected, we find ourselves using classroom sets of books, rather than issuing one to each student.

The Professional Development Committee conducted a survey of our staff members and put together a plan for training personnel on the re-implementation of Interdisciplinary Team Teaching.  Whereas the vast majority of our staff has worked with teaching teams, we felt that a one-day training session would be adequate as a refresher for the veterans and that they could, in turn, assist the younger teachers in understanding full implementation.  Additionally, and through collaboration with our Curriculum Committee, the Professional Development Committee arranged for our teachers to get twelve hours of P.D. for developing Curriculum Maps to go along with every course taught in our school.  A six-hour session was held during the summer and the remaining six hours will be completed throughout the first semester of this school year.  Another collaborative session was arranged with the help of our Textbook Committee for all of our Language Arts Teachers.  A trainer from McDougal Littel presented a three-hour program on how to fully utilize and get the best results from our newly adopted text series.  Our last school-based offering was aimed at instructing core subject area teachers how to teach reading in their respective content classes.  This initiative is intended to supplement the work of our Language Arts teachers and improve reading skills through the Math, Social Studies and Science classes.


The CATS Prep Committee was formed as a new group in March of 2006.  Charged with developing incentive and motivational programs aimed at getting students actively engaged in the assessment process, this committee began work immediately and had a plan in place for our April 2006 CATS assessment.  One of the goals for the upcoming testing cycle will be to find funding to purchase breakfast for all students on test days – although our Child Nutrition Department in no longer providing pre-Assessment food and snacks, our teachers feel that students performed better in years past when such items were made available.


Also in the spring of 2006, we formed an Ad-Hoc committee to review and modify our school’s Mission Statement.  The new Mission Statement was recently approved by our SBDM Council and will displayed on posters throughout the building.  The adopted statement reads: 

	EAST HARDIN MIDDLE SCHOOL FOCUSES ON STUDENT SUCCESS AND THE ABILITY TO BE A LIFELONG LEARNER AS THE GOAL OF ALL SCHOOL ACTIVITIES, THROUGH A STUDENT-CENTERED ENVIRONMENT WITH A COOPERATIVE EFFORT OF STAFF, PARENTS, AND THE COMMUNITY.



The Mission Statement Committee also developed an acronym logo that can be used on school merchandise (shirts, jackets, book bags, etc.) and printed materials.

	Excellent

Hard working

Motivated

Students
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One other Ad-Hoc Committee commissioned in the spring of 2006 was a Policy Review Committee.  This group cross-referenced our current policy manual with recommendations from the state and district level to ensure that we were in compliance with all applicable laws and regulations.  The committee has completed their work and several new policies will be presented to the SBDM Council in the near future.

Our Council voted to undergo a Southern Association of Colleges and Schools self-study for the first time in approximately twelve years.  The entire staff will be involved in this process with the ultimate goal being to gain accreditation from this organization.  The committee work will begin in the fall of 2006, with a visiting team of reviewers coming in the spring of 2007 – barring any complications; accreditation should be awarded in December of 2007.


Undoubtedly, the most absorbing and intense activity undertaken by East Hardin Middle School’s Site-Based Decision-Making Council during the 2005 – 2006 school year was the hiring of a Principal.  Whereas most everyone who will read this year-end review is familiar with the circumstances surrounding this event, specific details are unnecessary.  It should be noted, however, that the Council devoted countless hours to this situation and the process necessary to fill the vacancy.  Just some of their efforts and requirements were: meeting with the superintendent, special training on how to select a Principal, surveying of staff and parents, drafting of interview questions, the development of rubrics and performance events for evaluation of the candidates, the reading and perusal of applications, numerous meetings to determine procedures, scheduling of interviews, conducting those interviews, having a call-back interview with one candidate, drafting several correspondences, speaking with school board members, holding a press conference and meeting with various media representatives.  


In closing, we would like to recognize some of those whom we are here to serve.  The seven students listed below qualified as state level performers on the National Duke Academic Talent Search.  These students took the ACT or SAT and scored at a level designated as HIGH Performing students in the state of Kentucky.

	Christian Bone

Cole Collins

Jared Gilbert

Kelsey Kinney
	Kaelin Large

Lindsay Nason

Travis Todd


	EAST HARDIN MIDDLE SCHOOL

	BOARD ALLOCATED INSTRUCTIONAL FUNDS

	2006-2007

			   NAME OF ACCOUNT   
			TOTAL

	1
	ACADEMIC TEAM
			$250.00 

	2
	ART
	 
	 
	 
	$1,000.00 

	3
	BAND
	 
	 
	 
	$1,000.00 

	4
	CHEERLEADERS
	 
	 
	$250.00 

	5
	CLIMATE COMMITTEE
	 
	$250.00 

	6
	COMPUTERS / TECHNOLOGY
	$2,000.00 

	7
	COPIER ALLOCATION
	 
	$10,000.00 

	8
	COUNSELORS
	 
	 
	$300.00 

	9
	FOOTBALL 
	 
	 
	$500.00 

	10
	HUMANITIES
	 
	 
	$500.00 

	11
	INSTRUCTIONAL /OPERATIONAL
	$8,712.00 

	12
	LANGUAGE ARTS MATERIALS
	$500.00 

	13
	LIBRARY ALLOCATION
	 
	$9,000.00 

	14
	LIFE SKILLS / HEALTH
	 
	$500.00 

	15
	MATHEMATICS MATERIALS
	$500.00 

	16
	MUSIC DEPARTMENT
	 
	$500.00 

	17
	PHONE ALLOCATION
	 
	$7,598.00 

	18
	PHYSICAL EDUCATION
	 
	$1,000.00 

	19
	POSTAGE
	 
	 
	$2,470.00 

	20
	PRINTER CARTRIDGES
	($300 Per Team)
	$1,800.00 

	21
	SCIENCE MATERIALS
	 
	$1,000.00 

	22
	SOCIAL STUDIES MATERIALS
	$500.00 

	23
	SPECIAL EDUCATION/EBD/FMD
	$1,400.00 

	24
	SPEECH & DEBATE
	 
	$250.00 

	25
	TEACHER ALLOCATION 
			($300 Per Teacher/5 Man Teams)
	$7,500.00 

	 
	TEACHER ALLOCATION 
			($300 Per Teacher/6 Man Teams)
	$3,600.00 

	26
	TRAVEL ALLOCATION
	 
	$3,000.00 

	27
	WORKROOM 
	 
	 
	$800.00 

	28
	TECHNOLOGY CLASS
	 
	$500.00 

	29
	SACS CONSULTANT
	 
	$3,000.00 

	30
	TITLE I SALARY/PARENT INVOLVEMENT (1%)
	$5,861.00 

	31
	TEXTBOOKS
	 
	 
	$6,000.00 

						 

						$82,041.00 

		(667 Students @ $123.00)
	TOTALS
	

	











